[bookmark: _GoBack]























    

June 2020 Billing Newsletter

[image: j0095353]Mowing Policy-- The first mowing of vacant lots is underway and should be completed soon. The second mowing is due by Aug 1st. It is every owner’s responsibility to keep their entire lot free of the tall grasses and noxious weeds. This includes along fences, all property lines and around water meters. If you are not keeping up with your own ditch maintenance, please call the Island County Road Dept. at 360-675-2004 and let them know the ditches that need to be mowed in your area.

[image: fireworks on white background : abstract anniversary bursting fireworks with stars and sparks on white background  Illustration]Fireworks-- Legal Fireworks are permitted on private property during Island County designated times. Discharge times are July 3rd 9am -11pm, July 4th 9am-midnight, July 5th 9am -11pm. No fireworks are allowed on any community properties. This includes all streets, the beach, the pool & clubhouse, baseball field, basketball court, clubhouse parking lot & the office. If you use fireworks on your own property, please clean up your fireworks debris including the ditches and street. Burn bans may also prohibit the use of any fireworks. Violators will be reported to the Island County Sheriff.

ATV’s and Dirt Bikes are not allowed to be ridden on any community owned property, including but not limited to the area around the picnic shelter, the baseball fields and the beach.  

[image: MCj03579930000[1]]Pool-- Find up-to-date information at rollinghillsglencairn.com.  We are tentatively planning for the pool to open by July 1, 2020.  Return the signed application and waiver to the office to receive your 2020 pool card. The card will be included with your next billing statement or may be picked up at the office.  Adult swim time is 10:00am to 11:00am daily with four adults maximum.  At other times a 50-minute block of time can be reserved for members of your household only by calling or texting to 360-675-2001. (1 week in advance only) 
[image: MCj01376150000[1]]
The Board of Trustees has approved the installation of a locking gate for vehicle access to the beach parking lot. More information will follow in future newsletters and on the rollinghillsglencairn.com website.
[image: th?id=OIP]
Dogs-- One of the most common complaints the office receives is about free roaming dogs. Dogs must be under your control at all times.  Another frequent complaint is prolonged barking. Ask your neighbors if your dog barks while you’re away and come to a joint resolution.  Problems can be reported to the sheriff’s non-emergency number, 360-679-9567.

[image: ]Fruit Trees-- Many community members have fruit trees and don’t mind sharing the fruit /vegetables in their garden or orchard if you ask.  Please be considerate and ask first rather than taking it without permission. 

[image: MCBL00124_0000[1]]Longtime community member, Dorothy Bell, would like to thank many of our community members for all their help in her time of need. 

[image: th?id=HN]The Annual Meeting has been cancelled. The next Board of Trustees meeting is scheduled for Tuesday, June 9, 2020 at 7pm and will be held virtually.  Call the office for the link if you would like to participate. Regular meetings will be held when restrictions are released.  
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